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Summer 2018: Newsletter No. 5      
Dear Parents and Carers,
 Yesterday we welcomed the St Mary’s leadership team along with some ex-pupils to lead an assembly as part of our transition programme, preparing our older pupils for the move to middle school. We were also delighted to welcome our new September entrants for their Stay and Play session. The Acorns very kindly made their classroom available and accompanied me to the secret garden for a mini- beast hunt! Last Thursday we were very proud of our Silver Birch pupils, who provided a range of entertainments for their future buddies at the Teddy Bears’ Stay and Play. The older children showed how caring and supportive they will be to our new entrants and also ensured parents were supplied with refreshments.

Swimming

At last- the swimming season has begun! We’ll try to get the children into the pool as often as possible to make the most of the good weather and this wonderful resource, so rare in schools these days. Many thanks to Rachel Pugh and to the FABs for all their support and fundraising.
Summer Swimming

Sarah Hewitt will be running her summer swimming lessons for 2 weeks beginning 23rd July, 25th 27th July. 30th July, 1st, 3rd August. Her contact details are hheewiitt@aol.com or 07964 189287.

 Fabs are running summer swimming throughout the holidays.  Look on their Facebook page for further details.
Internet Safety

For some time there has been increasing concern about the amount of time some children are spending on games consoles and tablets and the detrimental effect this can have on behaviour. There is particular concern about a game called “Fortnite” which is not recommended for children below the age of 12. This is a highly addictive game and unfortunately it often seems to have an adverse effect on friendships, attitudes and general mood.  The government is considering action to prevent inappropriate use of such games, but in the meantime we would urge you to be vigilant in ensuring that your child is not exposed to unsuitable media. Please talk to Mrs Collings or Mrs Austin if you would like more information. 
Lunch staff
We are looking for additional lunchtime staff to join our friendly team, either on a regular basis or to cover occasional absences. Please contact the office if you are interested in this role
Daily Mile
Don’t forget that Mrs Stoker welcomes anyone and everyone of any age to come and walk or run around the playground on a Monday morning from 8.30- a great healthy start to the week! 8 laps = ½ mile, 16 laps = 1 mile!

Sports Success
Congratulations to our young athletes for coming first in the recent inter-school athletics tournament and also to the Kwik Cricket group for winning this event for 4 years in a row! Many thanks to Mrs Howells and Mr Gibbons for organising these events.

Staffing update

Last week we interviewed a number of excellent applicants for the role of teaching assistant in Year 2.

We have appointed Ms Harriet Foster, who (is a primary teacher looking to change direction) will be shadowing Mrs Hargrave over the coming weeks. 

DASP Citizen awards
All of the children have voted for the person in their class who they feel is demonstrating the caterpillar qualities the most often (caring, communicative, conscientious, co-operative, courteous, considerate, confident). The DASP citizens for 2018 are Jamie Hovell (Acorns), Robin Mogg (Chestnuts), Lily Ward (Willow), Tom Chant (Silver Birch), Aida- Mae Shearing (Oak)- congratulations to all. These children will be invited to take part in the annual celebration at Thomas Hardye School on July- a letter is on the way. Other awards will be presented to individual children for good work and positive attitudes later in the term.
Congratulations

We would like to congratulate Miss Lane on securing her first teaching post at St Augustine’s School in September. Miss Lane has successfully completed her school centred PGCE under the tutelage of Mrs Collings in Year- well done!

Sports days- reminder
We have our fingers crossed for the weather for our Potted Sports this afternoon and hope we won’t need to use our reserve date on 26th! On Tues July 3rd it’s our traditional sports day and Mr Dailey and the Yr 8 Junior Sports leaders will be leading again. The FABs will be organising refreshments during the event as well as a mini Summer fair afterwards. and the reserve date is 10th. 
Action Van

Now that Action Van have started taking younger children for their after school club, our numbers have grown and the club is now full, with a waiting list. 
Yours sincerely




In Dorset 
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